
   GLENDALE COMMUNITY COLLEGE DISTRICT

BUDGET COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES

September 28, 2010 

   12:00 – 1:30 pm

The Budget Committee Meeting was called to order at 12:00 p.m. with Ron Nakasone chairing.

Present: Paul Mayer (Senate), Jewel Price for Dr. Rick Perez (Admin), Sarkis Ghazarian (Guild), Amir Nour (Admin), Bill Elbettar (CSEA), Dr. Mary Mirch (Admin), Hoover Zariani (CSEA), Pedro Kim (ASGCC), Janet Shamilian (ASGCC)
Absent: Vicki Nicholson (Resource), Arnel Pascua (Resource)
Guests: Brenda Jones, Mike Scott, Ron Harlan, Lisa Brooks, Ed Karpp, Andra Verstraete
MSC to approve the Minutes of the September 9, 2010 meeting as revised. Ron clarified that the Planning Coordinator Position Release Time position is currently budgeted at 20% and there is a recommendation to increase it to 30%. 
	OVER $10K ACCOUNTS:
Ron reported that the Accreditation team recommended that our budget process should include reallocating existing budgets.  Should we: a) continue the process, and b) decrease the threshold of the Over $10k Account committee to either $5,000 or $7,500?

Jewel Price recommended adding a step to the process that would give the department manager a say in the justification of any budget reduction and that she objected to having a permanent budget-cutting committee; this committee would need re-evaluation. Mike Scott and Ed Karpp recommended getting the proposal in writing and also being reflected in the Minutes. Ron said that managers will be consulted and that he will write up the procedure. Dr. Mary Mirch said that the committee should determine the threshold on an annual basis. 
2010-11 BUDGET UPDATE:
The State reported that there is agreement on the “framework” of the budget but little details were released. There was no word yet on the 16% Blue Shield renewal rates that are being reviewed for a reduction.  Kaiser renewal rates came in at less than a one percent increase.  Hopefully, a Blue Shield reduction and the Kaiser renewal will bring the increased cost within the 10% augmentation that was made for health care premium renewal.
BUILDING UP THE RESERVE LEVEL/GASB 45:
This GASB 45 proposal that was presented at the Sept. 9th meeting was reviewed again. Building up the reserves and GASB 45 were discussed at the same time because some of the options are interrelated.  A plan for funding GASB45 was approved back in 2008.  The proposal was as follows:

1) A retirement benefit account shall be established for all new College employees, including categorical programs and grants, calculated at 2% of annual salary.  This account shall be budgeted and expensed based on a 2% calculation of salary for each subsequent year.

2) All new categorical programs and grants shall have benefits calculated to include the 2% of annual salary.

3) 50% of all mandated cost reimbursement funds received (excluding Health Center reimbursements) shall be set aside towards funding the existing liability for current employees.

4) Unrestricted Ending balances in excess of 6%, but not more than $200,000, shall be set aside towards funding the existing liability for current employees.

5) Funds shall be held by the District for five years at which time the decision to deposit these funds in an irrevocable trust will be revisited.

The college’s accreditation report recommends that a plan for funding GASB45 must be implemented.  Sarkis Ghazarian, speaking on behalf of the Guild, had questions regarding the proposal:
· How would this affect adjunct faculty? Ron said adjunct would not be affected.

· Is there a way to set up an account to start funding it using the 5% Reserve? Ron said that setting up part of our reserves for GASB45 is a possibility. Sarkis recommended that an annual contribution to the fund be set up and we  come up with a fixed dollar amount.
Item #2 of the policy was revised to read that all new categorical programs and grants shall have benefits calculated to include the 2% of annual salary, or $50k, whichever is greater.
Amir Nour questioned whether we should start this process in 2010-11, starting out with $50k this year. Ron said that it would be acceptable to begin in 2011-12.
No action was taken yet on this item. At the next meeting the committee will receive CSEA input.

 MULTI YEAR BUDGET TASK FORCE:
A discussion was held on the benefits of multi-year budgets.  The committee agreed on a Multi-Year Budget Task Force. Ron, Mike Scott, Bill Elbettar, Amir Nour, the two ASGCC members Pedro Kim and Janet Shamilian, and Sarkis Ghazarian were all selected to serve on the committee. 

Budget Scenarios will be discussed at the next meeting.

The meeting was adjourned at 1:30 pm.
The next meeting will be held on October 14, 2010.

Minutes submitted by:

Mark Darcourt

Administrative Services
	MSC (one vote abstaining) that the Over $10k Account Committee that reviewed the Rollover Budget will be re-named the Budget Reallocation committee, be made permanent, and be given the responsibility of providing the Budget committee its procedures including assessment cycles with outcomes. For 2011-12, the threshold will be $7,500.
MSC to form a task force that will look at multi-year budgets.



